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Our Mission Statement 

Orange County Quilters Guild is one of Southern California's oldest quilt guilds. The guild is a non-profit 
organization formed to promote cooperation and the exchange of ideas among those interested in or en-
gaged in quilting; to encourage and maintain high standards of design and technique in quilting; to instruct 
members in methods and techniques of creative quilting; and to inspire personal achievement. 

   
MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THESE UPCOMING PROGRAMS & WORKSHOPS 

Check website (www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com ) for the latest information on upcoming 

programs & workshops.  The sign-up form for workshops is available on the website or at guild 

meetings.  Come join us for some fun!  Workshop prices are $35 for members, $50 for non-

members.  Here is the schedule. All workshops are at the Orange Quilt Bee located at  

628 E. Katella Avenue in Orange, unless otherwise stated (their phone 714-639-3245).   

Guild July 12 Juli Shulem Conquer your Quilt Room 

Sew-In July 13 Quilt Show ñI love your quiltò ribbons 

Guild August 9 Sandra Bruce Material Matrix 

Workshop August 10 Sandra Bruce Sew Ready (Mandatory kit $3) 

Guild Sept. 13 Sylvia Davis Stash Reduction 

Workshop Sept. 14 Sylvia Davis Bargello Quilt 

 

Website for more  

information: 

www.rowbyrowexperience.com 

Travel and collect rows 

June 21 - Sept. 6, 2016 

Bring in completed quilt for 

prize: June 21 - Oct. 31, 2016 
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Happy summer, everyone! I think it started off 
with a great deal of enthusiasm (and heat), 
donôt you? Thereôs no way we could miss the 
beginning of summer this year! 
 
Our June meeting and workshop were 
extremely interesting. We thoroughly enjoyed 
having Cindy Needham as our Guest Speaker 
and Workshop Teacher.  She taught us so 
much about threads, and shared such 
interesting information about her own 
experiences, that Iôm sure everyone came 
away from our meeting with both new 
knowledge, and new food for thought.  At our 
workshop, which was 2 days long, Cindy 
generously shared her tips and techniques for 
using her Ultimate Stencils collection, and for 
creating beautiful quilting designs through free-
motion quilting as well.  Members were able to 
experiment with the stencils and to try out all 
different kinds of threads in their projects.  By 
keeping track of what results were obtained by 
using each different thread type, students went 
home with a very handy reference tool for 
future projects.  Between her lecture and the 
two class days, Cindy gave us some very 
valuable tips and techniques.  We are very 
grateful to her for that knowledge, and for the 
stories that she shared.  We hope we will all 
have the opportunity to hear more, especially  
about her Nunôs Quilt, in the future. 
 
July is now upon us, and we have been 
looking forward to our retreat in Temecula for  

 
 
 

a year now.  If last yearôs test run was any 
indication, the 43+ participants for this year will 
not be disappointed.  We are very grateful to 
Judy Swytak for taking on the Chairmanship of 
this project.  She has worked hard to make it  
all happen, and we truly appreciate her efforts.  
Please note that our July 5th Board Meeting will 
take place during the Retreat at 7:00 p.m. at 
Vina De Lestonnac Retreat Center.  All 
Members are welcome. 
 
We have been looking forward to having Juli 
Shulem as our Guest Speaker in July for some 
time now.  Many of us have trouble organizing 
our projects and our sewing spaces.  Juliôs 
lecture is entitled, ñConquer Your Quilt Roomò.  
This lecture may just save a few of us!  
Imagine, a room for quilting, and you are in 
charge!  I canôt wait for this lecture! 
 
Please note that on Wednesday, July 13, in 
lieu of our previously-scheduled workshop with 
Cathy Farris, our Quilt Show Committee will be 
hosting a sew-day at Orange Quilt Bee from 
9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. for the purpose of 
crafting special award ribbons for our 2017 
Quilt Show.  All hands are needed, so please 
plan to attend if you are able to be there. 
 
I hope all of you will be able to find lots of time 
to sew this summer!  
 
Sew well, and be well, my Friends! 
 
Betsy 

A Message from our President 

Ontario Museum of History & Art Presents 

MODERN QUILTS: REDESIGNING TRADITIONS, CALL FOR ENTRIES 

The deadline for entries is 3:00 p.m. August 15, 2016. 

For more information on how to submit your quilt for consideration, contact Guest 

Curator, Georganna Hawley at ghawley@ontarioca.gov. 

The display is from December 1, 2016 to January 22, 2017. 

Ontario Museum, 225 South Euclid Avenue 91762 Ontario, CA  
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Sunshine and Shadows 
Please remember to report any "Sunshine and/or Shadows" news to 

our President, Betsy Weisman, or to Gloria Harris, our Sunshine and 

Shadows Chairperson, so that it can be shared with the Guild.  

July News ï Programs & Workshops 
Check OCQG Website ñWorkshopò for supply lists/kits. 

A LOOK AHEAD: 

July 12 ï Productivity Coach Juli Shulem will coach how to ñConquer Your Quilt Roomò  Become better or-
ganized so we can have more time to actually quilt. 

July 13 ï The workshop has been canceled and replaced by a sew-in to make ñI love your quiltò ribbons for 
the upcoming quilt show.  The theme is Americana, red, white and blue.  The ribbons are 4ò across, finished.  
They are decorated with all types of ribbon, rick rack, stars, lace, buttons, mirrors, bling, sequins, basically 
any fabric ephemera suitable for our red, white and blue show theme.  Bring a glue gun and some miniature 
pre-pieced 4 1/2ò blocks.  Or bring fabric to make the ribbons at the sew-in.  You will have all day.  

August 9 ï Sandra Bruce will share her technique in Matrix Photo Quilts 

August 10 ï  The workshop taught will be about Sandraôs Matrix Photo technique to make a Bargello quilt in 
the image of a pin cushion. 

Sew Glad Weôre Friends, 

Programs Co-Chairs, Denise Howard & Patti Pane  /  Workshops Chair, Susi McLane  

 

Sample of ñI  love your 

quiltò ribbon.  The ones we 

will make on July 13 will be 

in red, white and blue. 

July 13 Sew -In August 10 Workshop 

Bargello Pin Cushion quilt. 
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A WORD FROM WORKSHOPSé 

 We had a wonderful 2-day workshop with Cindy Needham in June.  Fourteen 
people were able to attend the classes.  Cindy is such a great teacher.  I couldnôt 
believe that you could ñlectureò on free-motion quilting and have the ideas sink in!  
Many tips and tricks were shared and then we were able to practice for several hours 
mastering our techniques.  I didnôt really think my travel machine would be that easy 
to quilt on but using Cindyôs techniques and breaking down each step made a lot of 
sense.  I usually shoved in my quilt and just went for it, pushing and tugging it through 
the machine.  Now I have a new sense of how to tackle a project.  The second day 
was spent learning all about different threads.  Then in the afternoon we got to play 
with them all - you should see our sample panels!  After that we thread painted and 
that was so much fun!  I still need to work on being creative however, sometimes (ok 
many times) I have trouble visualizing what should be quilted where or what should 
be quilted on a border.  I am looking forward to planning out the quilting on a small 
wool and cotton quilt that I have ready to go and see what happens. 

 Thanks to Patti Pane who attends the classes and takes pictures during the 
day.  Patti is able to post to our Facebook (FB) page during the day and show what a 
great time we are having.  To see pictures on our FB page you can either ñLikeò us on 
FB or go to the OCQG website and in the top right corner there is a link to FB.  This 
will take you to our page and you can look at workshop pictures, Sew óN Tell etc.   

 Until next time, keep on creating, sewing and quilting those quilts.  Those quilts 
for kids and vets are a good way to practice your skills.  Hope to see you soon at one 
of our classes.  Coming up in August is Sandra Bruce with ñSew Readyò and 
September is the ever popular and funny Sylvia Davis with ñBaby Bargelloò. 

 Susi McLane, 2nd VP Workshops 
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CINDY NEEDHAMôS BEGINNING MACHINE QUILTING CLASSS 
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CINDY NEEDHAMôS BEGINNING MACHINE QUILTING CLASSS 
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Quilt Show News 
 Wow!  The time has flown by so quickly.  Before we know it, the show will be here.  
We have a great group of people working on the committee.  The opportunity quilt is well on 
its way to being completed and will be on its tour. 

I am still in need of a few positions: 

 Quilt Acquisitions ï this person would give out and collect the paperwork for the 
quilts for the show.  You would have to collect the quilts as well and store them until the 
Wednesday prior, then bring them to the school for us to hang. 

 Quilt Layout ï this person would get the size and colors of the quilts from the 
acquisitions volunteer and figure out where to hang them.  

 Poles and Chains ï this person would need to obtain and return the poles and chains 
from the Flying Geese representative at their storage facility in Irvine.   

 Set up and Take Down ï this person would need to facilitate the personnel, ladders, 
etc. for the hanging of the quilts on the Wednesday afternoon prior and also for the take 
down on the Saturday after the show.   

 Volunteer coordinator ï this person will need to be in charge of the volunteers, 
making sure they know their shifts and adjusting as necessary.   

 Signage ï this person would be putting out the street signage each morning and 
bringing it back in at the end of the day.   

 It takes a village to make a show run smoothly.  The above jobs may seem daunting 
but keep in mind that several people can co-chair a job.  Some of them are rather large and 
would be great to share with a friend.  

Thanks in advance for all the help.  Please email one of us to volunteer. 

Cindy Davis:  thatone0502@yahoo.com  Kat Benne:  ckgthree@yahoo.com 

 

Cindy Davis and Kat Benne, Quilt Show Co-Chairs 
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THE QUILT SHOW IS COMINGéTHE QUILT SHOW IS COMINGé 
 

 Ok, so itôs not for a while yet, but Iôm making plans starting now.  Once again I 
will be organizing the Opportunity Baskets for the quilt show in April of 2017.  I will 
be starting to collect yardage, tools, notions, patterns, etc. to include in those 
baskets.  BUT I HAD A THOUGHT THE OTHER DAY!!!  Our July speaker is Juli 
Shulem, a professional organizer, who will be talking to us on organizing our sewing 
spaces to be more efficient.  As one who has organized and re-organized and re-
organized again my space (many times over) I am really looking forward to her tips 
and advice.   

 I had a thought that this topic may encourage more than one of us to re-
evaluate all the ñstuffò we have.  I know many times I have a bought a piece of 
fabric just because it struck my fancy and then Iôve never used it.  Most times I donôt 
even remember what I had in mind when I bought it in the first place.  Also Iôve been 
known to buy a few more than one tool thinking it might come in handy some day 
and they are still in the package. 

 Well, this July program may just be the thing that gets you motivated to clean 
up and organize your sewing room.  If you come across any fabric (any kind, 
pattern, color) or tools or notions (you know when you find the 6 boxes of pins 
youôve put away and canôt find when you need them), think of the Opportunity 
Baskets for the Quilt Show.  I will begin collecting items this summer at the 
meetings, but if you canôt make those nights give me a call at 714-490-0391 or 
email me at susiq2007@roadrunner.com and we can figure out how to put those 
items to good use.  The funds we raise during the quilt show go towards bringing us 
great programs each year.  Look for future articles on some specific items we might 
need and thanks for your support. 

Susi McLane, Quilt Show Opportunity Baskets Chair Person 

mailto:susiq2007@roadrunner.com
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Gallavantinô 2016 
ñThe Jury is Inò 

Current work by former Quilt Visionsô jurors. 
Through to July 3, 2016 

Sat. 10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m., Sundays open at noon. $7  
Visions Art Museum,  2825 Dewey Road, San Diego 

Road to California class registration begins for the public, earlier if you helped in 2016 
July 9, 2016 

Road to California, January 19-22, 2017 
Class information available on-line     Website: http://www.road2ca.com/ 

Canyon Quilters Fabric Frenzy 
July 18, 2016 

The Shrine Center in Kearny Mesa, 5540 Kearny Mesa Rd., San Diego  
From the website : ñWe will fill the room with literally hundreds of bolts and baskets of 
fabric that you can win in a bag auction for a song.  Over 100 baskets offered that evening.  
Each basket will hold at least 4 yards of fabric, and the bolts may hold even more.ò 

Orange Grove Quilters Guild Presents, a Quilt Show, ñSummer in the Groveò 
July 29 - 30, 2016 

Friday noon to 5:00 p.m. and Saturday 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
 At the Garden Grove Elkôs Lodge, 11551 Trask Ave, Garden Grove (at Trask and Newhope) 

 Pre-Sale $7 (email carolkqilts@aol.com) or at the door Admission $10 
Something new:  bring a fat quarter and receive a ticket for an hourly drawing of fat 

quarters received in the hour. 

2016 Quiltfest Oasis Call for Quilts 
California's Hues, Tints, Shades and Tones 

Entries due August 1, 2016 
Rules web page:  http://www.sccqg.org/ 

San Diego Quilt Show, Quilt America, Show us your Red, White & Blue 
August 31 - September 3, 2016 

8/31 Preview 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m., 9/1 & 9/2 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., 9/3 to 4:00 p.m. 
 San Diego Convention Center, Hall F, 111 West Harbor Drive, San Diego 

 $20 Preview Night (includes regular admission), $10 for 3 day admission Thur. to Sat. 
Deadline for quilt challenge entries, July 1.  Visit the website for more information: 

www.sandiegoquiltshow.com or facebook page: SanDiegoQuiltShow 
Guest artist, Edyta Sitar 

Quiltfest Oasis Palm Springs & Merchants Mall 
October 6 - 8, 2016 

Thursday to Saturday 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 
Palm Springs Convention Center, 277 N. Avenida Caballeros,  Palm Springs 
Admission $14 for all 3 days, children under 16 free.  Cash only for admission. 

Los Angeles County Quilters Guild Quilt Show 
October 7 - 8, 2016 

Friday 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. and Saturday 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
Greek Orthodox Church of Long Beach, 5701 East Colorado Street, Long Beach 

https://sites.google.com/site/lacoqg/  

 
For more quilt show info go to  http://www.sccqg.org/ 

http://www.sccqg.org/
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Quilts for Kids wants you!!! 

 

Thatôs right, Quilts for Kids is looking for help in completing quilts and pillow 
cases for lots of great kids.  Some are sick, some are lonely, some are 
separated from their families and all would love to have a cuddly quilt or 
pillow case to call their own!  

Itôs really easy to participate.  Just stop by the Quilts for Kids table at our 
July meeting and ask how you can help.  We have many different ways you 
can participate in helping to bring a snuggly quilt or pillow case together 
with a child, so we have lots of happy kids in Orange County.  

All skill levels are welcome to participate.  Most quilt tops are smallish, they 
are for young unôs so they are perfect for practicing your quilting skills. 
Tops can be machine or hand quilted or even tied.  We just want to get 
them done and to the kids. We will also have kits available to make simple, 
sweet pillow cases, just in case you would like a small project.  

In May we had 10 completed quilts turned in; 2 pieced tops and 2 quilted 
and ready for binding.  In June we received 19 completed quilts; 1 pieced 
top that was quilted and ready for binding!  Wow! 

Batting & fabric donations are always welcome.  We especially need 
batting right now! You can bring donations to the guild meeting, or give 
Laura Lynch a call at 714-623-0495, to make arrangements.   

Stop by the Quilts for Kids table and say ñhiòé weôd love to see you join our 
team! 

Blessings, 
Laura Lynch, Debbie Charles, Nancy Grant, Jill Ellert & Kristin Stonham                              
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OCQG Block of the Month 

July 2016 
Disappearing Four-Patch 

 

All seams are 1/4ò  

Cut: 

A Floral print:  2ð5ò squares   

White (tone-on-tone or solid): 2ð5ò squares 

Make four-patch block.  Cut 1ò from center seam on all four sides (photo on left). 

Rearrange four corners and rotate center by one turn (photo on right). 

Sew as a basic nine-patch.  Feel free to repress seams to help match points.   

Great tutorial on Missouri Star Quilt Co. website: 

http://quiltingtutorials.com/all/disappearing-4-patch-quilt-block-tutorial/ 

You will find much more detail there! 

Block should measure 8 İò square 

Put your name in the drawing once for each block turned in (maximum of 5).  

Questions?    Call Jill at 714-381-9812 

 

ATTENDANCE 

June Attendance 

78 members 

3 new members  

4 guests 

HOSPITALITY FOR JUNE 

For Julyõs guild meeting, if your last 

name begins with D, E, F, G or H, 

please bring a snack to share.  

Thanks! 

http://quiltingtutorials.com/all/disappearing-4-patch-quilt-block-tutorial/


±ƻƭǳƳŜ ···±L   bǳƳōŜǊ о  aŀȅ-нлмс 

tŀƎŜ мн   hǊŀƴƎŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎ DǳƛƭŘ 

Door Prizes 

Bears Quilt Shop-Thread  Susan Crocker 

Bears Quilt Shop-Thread  Margot Taub 

Bears Quilt Shop-Thread  Dotty Fonley 

Generations -Wool Pack  Jane Silva 

Orange Quilt Bee-Gift Card Juanita Swartz 

Orange Quilt Bee-Gift Card Laura Lynch 

Ticket for Orange Grove Quilt Show Marilyn Fredrickson 

Ticket for Orange Grove Quilt Show Ann Chavez 

Anonymous-Pack of colors wool felt Denise Howard 

Anonymous-Carry All Bag  Joanne Allen 

Cindy Needham-Ultimate Background stencil Lisa Kelly 

Thanks to everyone for the donations.  Please make sure to 
shop at our quilt stores and thank them for their gifts.   

 

Kat Benne 



±ƻƭǳƳŜ ···±L   bǳƳōŜǊ р  Wǳƭȅ-нлмс 

tŀƎŜ мо  hǊŀƴƎŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎ DǳƛƭŘΣ tΦhΦ .ƻȄ омлуΣ !ƴŀƘŜƛƳΣ /!  фнурт 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

Tips and Tricks   

Fellow Quilters, 

Mary Quay and Lorraine Barksdale came up with the topic, what to do with leftover batting?  Here a few 
suggestions, eye glass case, rug mug, placemats, oven mitts, pin cushions, dusting the LCD screens on those 
new fangled computerized sewing machines.  I use a good sized piece to dust my floor with my ñSwifferò in 
between my cleaning service visits.  (Hey, I work full time and this is the one luxury I will allow myself as my son 
is no help and my husband also works full time.)  Make beds or pillows for dogs with shredded or cut up batting 
and the item is washable.  I clean my self-healing cutting mat with a chunk of batting rather than buy an 
expensive sponge specifically designed to do the same job.  I use a fat quarter sized piece and make a quilt 
sandwich to practice my machine quilting allowing me to warm up before sewing on my top.  I also test my 
machine tension on the quilt sandwich.  The quilted sandwich is later turned into an oven mitt or coasters.  Soak 
small pieces in essential oil, lavender is my favorite, and place along with rice in rice neck bag for a little added 
soothing scent.  Batting dulls your rotary cutter rather quickly so be sure to use scissors or a dull rotary cutter 
expressly for this purpose.  Google this topic and come up with a hundred more ideas.  

Do you have any tips or tricks to share?  Send them to me to OCQG_newsletter@yahoo.com. and I will publish 
them, first come first published.  

 Vicky Walters, Newsletter Editor 

Born to quilt, 

forced to work.  

Quilting is cheaper than 

therapy and much more fun 

with your quilting friends.  

This is my new personal favorite saying: 

Janice Shelton Jul-01 
Anita Adriano Jul-02 
Laura Lynch Jul-06 
Jane Herron Jul-10 
Tina Lockwood Jul-10 
Pam Gayle Jul-12 
Sandra Wilcox Jul-12 
Pat Adair Jul-16 
Karen Markley Jul-18 
Jeanne Dinkle Jul-19 

Marge Greenwald Jul-20 
Linda Almany Jul-23 
Mary Quay Jul-26 
Edward  Hoefer Jul-26 


